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Westside Bypass Highway proposal reborn
Washington County leaders push for legislative approval of ODOT study

Volunteer for Neighborhood Emergency Team
City rep to speak at March 6 mtg. about starting a team
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has a new program that will help in addressing this
problem. They’re offering FREE clearing of ivy and
clematis from trees to property owners who live at the
edge of Forest Park.

The Canopy Weeding Project is an important step toward
controlling the different ivies, and Traveler’s Joy (Clematis
vitalba), in our neighborhood. Because ivy goes to seed
only when it can grow vertically, the first step toward its
control is to snuff out any skyward growth, ivy in trees an

obvious example.

Free ivy removal on properties adjoining park
Continued from page 4 Free of charge, West Multnomah will cut and pull ivy at

the base of trees on private property. The property owner
is only responsible for follow-up maintenance. Letters have
been mailed to 290 property owners, and so far 64 have
granted permission to treat their trees, with the potential
to clear 684 acres of canopy weeds if all 290 sign up! As
of the end of January, 404 trees have been treated.

If you would like more information about this program, or
have questions, please go to West Multnomah’s web site
at www.wmswcd.org/content.cfm/Resources/Invasive-
Species or call Mary Logalbo, Urban Conservationist, at
503-238-4775 x103.

By Ed Jones

In the event of a citywide or regional emergency such as
a severe winter storm, flood or major earthquake,
households need to be prepared to be on their own for at
least a week. Neighborhoods need to be prepared for
self-sufficiency, too. Volunteer neighborhood rescuers will
likely become first responders when firefighters and police
are slowed by impassable streets or overwhelmed by
calls for help.

Jeremy Van Keuren, a NET Program Specialist with the
Portland Bureau of Emergency Management will discuss
steps for setting up a Neighborhood Emergency Team
(NET) and answer questions about the program at our
next Linnton neighborhood meeting, Wednesday, March
6 at 7 PM.

Neighborhood Emergency Teams (NETs) are Portland

residents trained by
PBEM and Portland Fire
& Rescue to provide
emergency disaster
assistance within their
own neighborhoods.
NET members are
trained to save lives and
property until profes-
sional responders can
arrive. These volunteers
are specially trained to
help others without
putting themselves in

NET trainings prepare you to help in disaster
harm’s way. NET members are:
• Prepared to be self-sufficient for one week during any

emergency.
• Able to provide emergency assistance to their family

and immediate neighbors.
• Able to work within an emergency response team to

save lives and property in their neighborhood.
• Able to guide untrained volunteers who want to help

others during a disaster.

“While Linnton is among Portland’s neighborhoods most
vulnerable to a major earthquake (or other disaster,
considering the industrial activity near the area), it is
grievously underserved by NET,” says Van Keuren. “I’d
like to change that, but I would need the help of the Linnton
Neighborhood Association to accomplish that.”

If enough residents express interest there would likely be
training this summer. Training would include general prep
for everyone (what to have, where to go) as well as special
training for a response team. The goal is to find several
people on each of Linnton’s residential clusters.

Linnton resident Nancy Hamer, who took the training
before and has stayed in touch with NET teams in St.
Johns and Skyline, has already expressed interest in seeing
a team come together in Linnton. “It is an excellent training
program and would certainly be a benefit for our
community.”

“The next great Cascadia subduction-zone earthquake
will kill thousands in Oregon and cause at least $32 billion

in economic losses unless preparations are radically
overhauled,” according to a State panel preparing to
present their findings to this year’s legislature.

“Aging tanks holding the state’s main fuel supply along the
lower Willamette River will probably rupture as soil
undergoes liquefaction,” from a February 4th article in the
Oregonian. “Responding to the disaster will be difficult,
experts found, because of a sort of emergency gridlock.
Oregon, or even the entire nation, has never witnessed a
disaster of this magnitude in modern history.”

More information about NET is at: http://
www.portlandoregon.gov/pbem/31667 or contact
Jeremy Van Keuren at Jeremy.VanKeuren
@portlandoregon.gov, (503) 823-4421.  If you want
to ask Nancy about her experience with NET teams
contact her at oomoo@spiritone.com.

continued from page 1

By Brian Hoop

If you’ve been paying attention to media reports over the
past several months Washington County advocates are
attempting to revive a proposal for a Westside Bypass
freeway as an alternative to I-5 through Washington
County to Vancouver. Though such a proposal would
likely have a major impact on the Linnton community and
the Forest Park ecosystem there is little mention of our
small community’s interests.

The Hillsboro City Council voted in November 2012 to
submit a bill to the 2013 Legislature requiring that ODOT
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